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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

Newsletter    

 

O 
ur most recent Outreach event was held on December 12th.  In 
addition to our terrific committed volunteers, we were assisted by 
four Lethbridge Hurricanes.  The boys were charming and help-

ful as they served our guests and brought some extra cheer to our year-
end celebration.  

  

Above from left to right Outreach volunteers: Donna Farkas, Marilyn 
Burghardt, Rodger Halvorsen; Susan Faust, Clara Lapointe, Elaine Ander-
son, Janet Bobinec, Laura Inkster, Marie Lundgren, Donalda Stock, Joan 
Veldhuis, Val Arkinstall, Frances Wallace, Jim Edwards, Cheryl Hodgson, 
Bud Hodgson, and May Pearson. 

 

Right Lethbridge Hurricanes: #20 Shaun Dosanjh, #2 Calen Addison,  
#9 Giorgio Estephan, #6 Ty Prefontaine; and Nord-Bridge’s little elf, 
Val Arkinstall.  

January 2017 
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MEMBERSHIP: OPEN TO ALL SENIORS AGE 55 PLUS.  ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP: TO YOUNGER INDIVIDUALS WHOSE SPOUSE IS 55 AND A MEMBER. 

FUNDRAISING    Pat Santa*, Board Rep 
     Jim Hahn, Board Rep 
 
GAMING     Jack Fox*, Board Rep 
Casino Coordinator   Mike Bennett 
In-House Bingo Coordinator  Frances Wallace     
Monday Jam Draws   Helen Gepneris, Jim Hahn 
Winners Bingo Rep/Co-ord  Bonnie Hammond  
Winners Bingo Alternate  Leonard Hutchinson 
 
HEALTH & FITNESS   Donna Farkas*, Board Rep 
Keep Fit Classes   Melanie Hillaby 
Tai Chi     Christine Curteanu 
Yoga/Pilates    Melanie Hillaby 
Fitball/Exercise With Arthritis T. J. Dunn 
Zumba     Jeannie Williamson 
Fitness 55 Club   Jim Scott (Volunteer Trainer) 
 
OUTREACH    Rodger Halvorsen*, Board Rep 
Bereavement Cards   Valerie Arkinstall  
Get Well Cards & Visits  Lydia Prokop/Chris Figenshau 
Keep-in-Touch Program  Valerie Arkinstall 
Outreach Program   Rodger Halvorsen 
 
SOCIAL ACTIVITIES   Doug Youngren*, Board Rep 
Decorations    Eva Deringer 
Monday Music Jams   Roy Swidinsky 
Senior Music Makers   Barbara Stewart 
Socials Committee & Specials Eva Deringer 
Social Dance    Karen Hooper 
Clogging    Sandy Nowell 
Line Dancing     Della Howg 
 
SPORTS & RECREATION  Robert Grisak*, Board Rep 
Bocce     Clay Olsen 
Carpet Bowling   Norene Irwin, Woody Neely 
Darts     Robert Grisak 
Dragon Boat Team    Dawn Vickers 
Floor Curling    Vacant 
Floor Shuffleboard   Lorna Vandervalk 
Golf     Judy Workman, Clay Olsen 
Pool      Vacant 
Shuffleboard    Clay Olsen 
Table Tennis     Jerry Mikusek, Dave Bergen 
 
TRAVEL    George Berg*, Board Rep 
Travel Trip Bookings   Valerie Arkinstall 
Bus Bookings    Kathy Filkowski 
Driver Co-ordination —Travel  Valerie Arkinstall 
Driver Co-ordination — Cards Mike Bennett 
Vehicle (Bus 2) Maintenance  Marco Escobar 
 
 

VOLUNTEERISM   Jim Hahn, Board Rep 
Building Set-up Volunteers  Clay Olsen, Harry Fischer 
Volunteer Committee   Eva Deringer, Elaine Molyneux 
 
AFFILIATIONS    Clay Olsen*, Board Rep 
ACA Representative    Harry Fischer 
Alberta 55 Plus—Zone 1  Mike Bennett, Clay Olsen  
Alberta Assoc. of Senior Centres Randy Smith 
Enviro. & Historic Resources CLG Bob Tarleck 
Go Seniors Society   Helen Gepneris, Jack Fox 
Health Education Presentations David Ng (and Alberta Health) 
Lethbridge Seniors Forum   David Ng  
N-B Income Tax Program  Harry Fischer, David Ng, Sheila Brust          
New Horizons for Seniors Program Harry Fischer     
                

  
    
 Some programs & services partially 
           funded by the joint Provincial and  
           City FCSS Program. 
 
 

            
 Nord-Bridge is a proud member 
           of the Alberta Association of 
           Seniors Centres 
     

View our Website 

 www.nordbridgeseniors.com 
for information, photos, video, Newsletters and  more. 

2016-2017 
NORD-BRIDGE SENIORS 

    EXECUTIVE 
  President  Pat Santa 
  Vice-President  Rodger Halvorsen 
  Interim Treasurer  Harry Fischer 
  Secretary  Marilynn Heaton 
  Past-President  Jim Hahn 
 
   BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
First Year   Second Year  Third Year 
Robert Grisak   George Berg  Donna Farkas 
Clay Olsen   Jack Fox  Woody Neely 
Bob Tarleck   Marilyn Gillies  Doug Youngren 
 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 

 
Executive Director   Randy Smith 
Sr. Administrative Ass’t  Kathleen Filkowski  
Financial Administrator  Tracy Beauchemin   
Director of Programming  David Ng  
Member Support Coordinator  Lorri Penner  
Reception Supervisor   Valerie Arkinstall 
Reception Assistant   Heather Belle 
Rentals     Kathleen Filkowski 
Cook II     Sally Reyna 
Cook I     Bety Castillo 
Red Seal Cook    Samantha Ajtay 
DR/Kitchen Assistant   Gail Krysak 
Janitorial    Marco & Carla Escobar  
 

ON-SITE PARTNER PROGRAMS & SERVICES 
 

National Association   Gary Drake 403-328-0801 
  of Federal Retirees  
Chinook Lifecare Assoc.  Jane-Anne 403-320-1170 
 

PROGRAMS, COMMITTEES, CONVENERS, & 
BOARD REPRESENTATIVES* 

(* indicates individual on Board responsible for Program Area) 
(** indicates “Emeritus”) 

 
ADMIN. PROGRAMS 
By-Laws/Policies  Marilynn Heaton* (Chair), Bob Tarleck, 
   Committee   Robert Grisak 
Crafts Boutique  Heather Newsham 
Finance Committee  Chair-Harry Fischer, Pat Santa,   
    Jim Hahn, Roberta Svennes, Frank 
    Deane, Mike Bennett, Clay Olsen 
Memberships   Kathy Filkowski 
Newsletter   Kathy Filkowski (Production & Billing) 
Newsletter Ad Sales  Jim Hahn 
Nominations Committee Jim Hahn* (Chair), Dan Deringer  
Political Advocacy  Bob Tarleck* (Chair)  
  Committee 
Seniors Helping Seniors Harry Fischer, Norene Easthope,  
    Vicki Klassen 
 
CARDS & BOARD GAMES Woody Neely*, Board Rep 
Contract Bridge  Hans & Louise Kochan 
Crib    Pat Veres  
Euchre    Rodney Foster 
Military Whist   Donna Takeda 
Trump Whist   Pat Veres 
Norwegian Whist  Pat Veres 
Scrabble   Sheila Brust, Jenny Oleksy** 
Texas Hold’em   Mike Bennett, Pino Zucchelli, and 
    Marilyn Maloff 
Duplicate Bridge  Pat Kincade 
 
EDUCATION   Marilyn Gillies*, Board Rep. 
Acrylic Painting  Katrina Mak 
Paper Tole   Elta Buckman 
Wood Carving   Don Johnson 
Watercolor   Denise Savard 
Watercolor Club  Sandy Baceda, Erika Bosters 
Krafters Koffee Klub  Jo-Ann Adams 
Quilters Group   Marilyn Martens 
Nord-Bridge Card Crafters Pat Kincade 
Spanish for Travelers  Marco Escobar 
Library    Marie Areshenko 
Mind Joggers   Judy Knox, Jack Simmons     
    Ted Sillito, Melvin Horn 
 
 

NEW  MEMBERSHIPS  $53.00 

 MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS  $50.00 
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Nord-Bridge Meetings Reminder  

Each Month 
Outreach Committee First Monday   9:30 a.m. 
Executive Meeting  First Wednesday   9:30 a.m. 
Board of Directors Meeting Second Wednesday   9:00 a.m.   
Finance Committee  Last Wednesday   9:30 a.m. 
 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting  First Wed. of March   9:30 a.m. 
General Member Meeting First Wed. of November  9:30 a.m. 

Go Seniors Society 
Regular Board Meetings 
Feb., April, June, October Third Tuesday  9:00 a.m. 
Annually  
Annual General Meeting  First Tuesday of April 9:00 a.m. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 Welcome to 2017 at Nord-
Bridge! We are starting our Winter 
Programs at various times so please 
consult the Winter Program 2017 for 
dates of your favorite activities.  The 
very popular Tuesday and Thursday 
Keep Fit sessions start Tuesday 
Jan. 17th.  I have participated in 
these sessions and really enjoyed 
them. For just $15.00 you can enroll 
in these classes and come both Tuesday and Thurs-
day right up until the end of June.  It  is a great way 
to get back into shape after Christmas and avoid the 
cold outdoors.  I know there are many classes and 
programs available at Nord-Bridge and I'm 
sure there is at least one to suit every member. 
 We are now offering trip options through Col-
lette Travel.  Val has made arrangements 
with Collette Travel for us to receive $100 for each 
trip booked by a Nord-Bridge member.  The next trip 
is “Shades of Ireland” at $3,769 for ten days.  It 
leaves Oct. 28th, 2017. There will be a travel 
presentation in regard to this trip on Tuesday, 
January 17th, 7 p.m. at Maritime Travel, 921 - 3 
Ave. South.  R.S.V.P. to 403-329-3373  by Jan-
uary 14th if you would like to attend.  
 The Executive is continuing to work with our 
Consultant, Bruce Thurston and City Representative, 
Dawn Vickers on our Organizational Review.  We are 
presently drafting job descriptions for the Nord-
Bridge Board and the Strategic Plan to help guide 
the future of Nord-Bridge.  Once these are complet-
ed we will revisit our By-Laws.  I am very grateful to 
the members of this Committee for all their time.  
 To celebrate “Chinese New Year” we will have a 
Chinese Lunch Buffet on Friday, January 27.  Our 
first special luncheon will celebrate Valentine’s Day, 
on Friday, February 10.  Advance tickets for that 
event will be available beginning January 10 at the 
Reception Desk.  
 I hope to see you at the Centre each Friday 
morning to share your comments and concerns. 
Everyone's input is important.  We all learned a lot 
about our members from the recent membership 
survey. Thanks to all those who participated. 
  

 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
1. Open your browser. 
2. Sign in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

 User ID:  FriendlyCentre 
 Password:  myfriendlycentre    
          (Shaw Cable subscribers see below) 

We hope you enjoy your association with  
Nord-Bridge  “The Friendly Centre” 

Pat Santa, President 

 

L 
ive in the Neighbourhood? 

Visit the Lethbridge Public Library’s 
Exciting  Bookmobile!   

It will be parked at Nord-Bridge Seniors Cen-
tre, 1904 - 13 Avenue North 
on the following SATURDAYS  

10:45 a.m. to  NOON  
January 7 & 21 
February 4 & 18 

Joseph GasselingThomas WallJim Ash 
Judi AshEdgardo ReservaEd Snip 
Frank AubinRick GillisRyan McAdams 

Joanne Walker Del NikoleychukShirley Wood 
Gary SchoeningCharles BullisShirley Dorchak 

Josephine SchneiderRobert Bramer 
Janet BiceChristopher BiceVera-Lynn Smella 
Frank SmellaRoberto SanchezMilagras Sanchez 
Joyce GrabinskiMarie LaFournieLarry Mutter 

Alma PayneAllan PayneRiny Boss  

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense 
      Not the care 

Nord-Bridge  
Seniors Centre 
1904 - 13 Avenue North 
 

IN-HOUSE BINGO 

EVERY FRIDAY AFTERNOON (EXCEPT HOLIDAYS) 

   Bonanza Pre-call 1:00 pm   
     Games Start 1:30 pm  
   Regular Book - $5.00  
     3 Extra Games - $1.00 each 

Everyone (18 and over) welcome!  

Come for lunch, stay for Bingo! 

SOUTHERN 

OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

FRED MILLER 

●  REGISTERED OPTICIAN 

●  PROSTHETIC EYE PRACTITIONER 

1011 - 3rd Avenue South 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  
 

www.southernoptical.net 

  PH:  403-327-4145 
FAX: 403-320-1181 

LORRI’S CORNER 
 Happy 2017 to you!  My wish for 
each of you is a year of beautiful moments, 
good health and may happiness echo in every 
corner of your world! 
 Happiness you say? We search for it 
our entire life believing that if we acquire a 
certain item or job or car, we will finally be able to capture 
this elusive goal.  So what is happiness exactly? Where can 
we find it and once we do find it, how can we keep it?  
 For thousands of years these have been questions 
that have brought about much pondering by philosophers 
and also people just like us. They have managed to define 
happiness as: “The emotional experience of having a 
pleasant, engaged and meaningful life”. 
 While life satisfaction contributes to happiness, some 
people are just happier than others. The great news is that 
we can all cultivate our own happiness through our choices, 
attitudes and thoughts!  

Your mental game matters, so shift your thinking – 
Each feeling results from our thoughts. For example: If 
you think you are not as good as someone else, you will 
be sad. The remedy for shifting your thinking is to pay 
attention to your emotional responses and challenge the 
negative thoughts. You do not have to believe all of your 
thoughts.  
Don’t count on money to make you happier – Mean-
ingful relationships with family and friends and a sense of 
duty and purpose outside us are more valuable to bring-
ing happiness than a big fat bank account. To improve 
your happiness, shift your energy from the pursuit of ma-
terial wealth and focus on creating close relationships 
and a sense of inner purpose.  
Apply yourself fully to whatever you do – If you have 
ever been so absorbed in an activity that you have lost 
track of time, you have successfully applied yourself fully! 
Tackle every activity with the desire to do the best job 
you can. 
Embrace virtues, and enjoy their rewards – Happiness 
is found not only through individual thoughts and behav-
iours but by connecting to a wider purpose and contrib-
uting to the wellbeing of others. Make a point of doing 
considerate and generous things for others daily; and 
don’t forget to express gratitude for the kindness you re-
ceive.  
Focus on relationships and cultivate community – 
The happiest people are those who have positive social 
relationships.  They spend time “hanging out” with others 
and interact in meaningful ways.  

 Happiness is not about turning your frown upside 
down or ignoring life’s disappointments; nor is it about try-
ing to feel happy when you don’t, but instead taking daily 

actions that shift attitudes and behav-
iours.  

Here’s my January schedule.  Please 
stop by for a chat. 

 
Lorri Penner, BSW, RSW 

Member Support Coordinator 

 

Next FREE Test and Consultation Jan. 18th   

Lethbridge Hearing Centre will be at Nord-Bridge 
Centre offering FREE hearing tests and consultations 

every third Thursday* of the month from 10 a.m.  
until Noon.  Please book your half-hour 

appointment at the Reception Desk.   

(moved to Wednesday, January 18) 

     

M T W Th F 

  3   5  

 9 10  12  

16   19 20 

 24 25 26  

 31    

JANUARY 2017 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
www.southernoptical.netD:/Users/AdminAssist/documents/Adobe
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiAgv_fnZnMAhXjk4MKHe7_AU0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.hotfrog.ca%2Fbusiness%2Fab%2Flethbridge%2Flethbridge-hearing-centre&bvm=bv.119745492,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNGyMmMlU6
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VALENTINE’S LUNCHEON 
FRIday, February 10, 2017 

11:30 a.m.   $12.00 per person 

Live entertainment 
Everyone Welcome! 

 Chinese  
 Buffet 

 

Friday, Jan. 27 

 at 11:30 a.m.    

All your favorite Chinese 
Menu Items & More 

Includes tea or Coffee  

$9.00 

NORD-BRIDGE 2017 AGM &  
BOARD ELECTION 

 
 

 
 

Wednesday, March 1, 2017,  9:30 a.m.  
Nominations Notice for Board 

& Executive Positions 
 

 At the Association’s upcoming Annual General Meeting, 
scheduled for March 1, 2017, 9:30 am, the membership of Nord
-Bridge will be asked to elect a new Executive. This occurs an-
nually. Executive Officers can serve a maximum of 3 years in 
the same position, excepting for the Treasurer and Board Secre-
tary who can be elected for extended terms.  In 2017 our mem-
bership will minimally elect (or re-elect) the President and Vice-
President.  Members will also be asked to vote on the election of 
the Treasurer and Board Secretary.  The By-Laws outline that 
[where possible] nominations for Executive positions are made 
from individuals who have served on the most recent Board, and 
have been a Director on the Board for a period of at least one 
year.   
 In addition, there will be at least 3 new Directors elected 
to the Board at the March 1, 2017 AGM.  Directors on the 
Board are elected from members of the Society in “good stand-
ing”, per By-Law Item 7.1.4.  
 
 If you would like to serve on the Executive or Board of 
Directors, please see the By-Laws in the Library or at the Re-
ception Desk; or speak with a member of the Nominations 
Committee, chaired by Past-President Jim Hahn or Executive 
Director Randy Smith.  Other committee members are listed 
within the monthly Newsletter.  Nomination Forms will be 
available at the Reception Desk by January 16, and will be ac-
cepted again at the Front Desk until 4:30 pm on February 10, 
2017, at which time Nominations Close.      

 

Executive Director’s Report 
 

Greetings Members; 
     Welcome to 2017, a Municipal election year! 
I hope your festive season has been pleasant, and 
that your outlook for the coming year is positive.  Of 
course, we only have partial control of the future, 
but I know your friends at Nord-Bridge will be there 
to make your life pleasurable, and we will work to 
help each other overcome any challenges. 
     I am pleased to report that 2016 was good to 
your Association, as we ended the year (as at Dec. 29) with 1,353 
members.  This means 2016 membership exceeded any total over the 
prior ten years. In 2006 we had another 100 members, but back then 
our membership fees were just $15 per year.  At the City’s encourage-
ment fees were raised, and it has taken us ten years to rebuild member-
ship to a comparable level (lest the City gets in mind that fees are too 
low again). I note that Nord-Bridge’s fees are now higher than any other 
major senior centre in Alberta; however, I believe most members feel 
they are getting good value for their dues.  Over the last 10 years we 
have addressed revenues with the addition of user fees in the gym, the 
pool hall, and for many programs. Thanks for your support.  
     Membership renewals for 2017 are now due.  Over 56% of mem-
bers have already renewed, and we ask the rest of you to do so  as 
soon as possible.  We send out membership renewal reminders at the 
first of February, but with postage now at $0.85 cents, and additional 
administrative costs, it would help greatly if you pay before re-
minders are generated and mailed.  
     Congratulations to our Seniors Helping Seniors team!  In 2016 you 
completed 1,432 current year tax returns, another 412 late returns, and 
helped another  large group of citizens with consultations and referrals 
to various services and funding programs.  Total consults and free ser-
vices helped 2,874 individuals, many of whom were non-members of 
Nord-Bridge.    Respectfully, Randy Smith   
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Programmer’s Report by  

 I wish all Nord-Bridge members a 
Happy  New Year and hope everyone had 
a restful and enjoyable holiday!   
 
 There will not be too much  down 
time in between the holidays for pro-
grams.  Program registration will  start on 
Thursday, January 5, 2017 at 9:00 am.  New and exciting 
programs to sign up for are: Colored Pencils Project on 
Monday morning with Donna Gallant, Beginners Tai Chi for 
Health also on Mondays with Christine Curteanu, and So-
matics on Thursdays with Melanie Hillaby.  For more de-
tails on programs, pick up a copy of the Winter 2017 Pro-
gram Book at the Reception Desk or visit our Nord-Bridge 
website www.nordbridgeseniors.com. 
   Free Massages this month will be on Friday, January 
13 from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. with the Southern Alberta In-
stitute of Massage; and Wednesday, January 25, 10:00 
a.m. to Noon with the Lethbridge College Massage Thera-
py students.   
 
 Refer to the Winter Program 2017 
booklet, Pages 8 and 9,  for dates  and 
descriptions of the following services: 
Legal consultations with Mariko Consta-
ble (Huckvale LLP); Hearing consultations 
with Brad Lindsay (Advantage Hearing) 
and Candice and Jake Boldt (Lethbridge 
Hearing Centre); Coffee with a Constable 
(Les Vonkeman); Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Net-
work Coordinator (Tanya Purdy-Fischer); and Foot care 
with Dr. Todd Bolokoski (Chinook Foot and Ankle Clinic).  
Please note:  Dr. Bolokoski foot clinics will now be held in 
the former “Sandy Toes” suite located between the Medi-
cine Shoppe and Salon Nineteen04.   

     David 

From the Desk  of Val  
        HAPPY NEW YEAR everyone! 
What will 2017 bring to you?   People 
are saying that 2017 is going to be a 
year of change. Part of my contribution 
to this change will be  getting back into 
our great “Fitness 55 Club”.  Let us all 
focus on being positive, happy and living 
up to our motto of being “the Friendly 
Centre”.  
 A special “Thank You” is offered  
to our Watercolor group for their gener-
ous donation of $100 to our Outreach 
Program, a monthly event that targets our most senior seniors, or as we 
like to refer to them, our “super seniors”.  Our recent Outreach Bake 
Sale raised $1,626 in sales and donations. Thanks to all of our volun-
teers who took time to call the entire membership. This is one excellent, 
focused way to advertise.  To the tireless crew who organized and  
priced items; and to our bakers and customers, THANK YOU!  To the 
Lethbridge Hurricanes, thank you for helping out on December 12. 
The fine, hunk of a man pictured above with me is my favourite Hurri-
cane, #9, Giorgio Estephan.    
       Join me in welcoming two new Reception Desk volunteers, Lila 
Sloan and Marie Lafournie. Recently, we held our very first volunteer 
drop-in which was very well received, as we extended 44 little gifts of 
appreciation.  In closing, let us ALL work together and always wear a 
friendly smile.  Take time to make new friends as you 
welcome new members to our FRIENDLY CENTRE.   
 Valerie 

Maureen Sexsmith-West, ISA Certified Arborist, PR4600A 

www.ladybugarborists.com 

http://www.ladybugarborists.com/
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Breakfast from 8:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.   
Daily lunch specials 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. plus ...  
Homemade soups, sandwiches and treats.  Menu 

items including hot and cold sandwiches, burgers, 
fish, fries, onion rings, salads, desserts and more!  

 
 
 
 
 

 
NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND 

RECENT DONORS 
Phil & Lois Story $100; Fred & Alice Mehlhaff $200; 

Frances Wallace $100; Valerie Arkinstall $50;    
Frank & Edith Deane $200 

 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2016 
Through  December 23, 2016 :  $17,730  
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  Goal    Achieved 
Total Fund-Raising Goal   $6,250,000    
From City of Lethbridge       750,000   82%   
From Various Provincial Grants    2,500,000   66% 
From  Various Federal Grants      500,000     7%  
From Nord-Bridge         
 - by Fundraising              2,500,000   83% 
 
Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2016      $ 2,067,243 
Still needed by N-B Fundraising     $   432,757 

 

Bonnie Hammond 

and her team of over 20 volunteers 
who work up to nine Winner’s Bingo 
events every month.  Their dedica-
tion has translated into significant 
funding for our Centre.   

  WIN CAZH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise 
much needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the 
Centre.  Members may enter for other members and 
you do not need to be present to win. 

 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 
1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢ 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may 
 Sign in for the next day’s draw.        

           RECENT WINNERS 

BOB GOW $132, DECEMBER 8 
ROBERTA SVENNES $120 DECEMBER 22 

 

MONTHLY 50/50 Toonie Draw 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on 
the third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members 
do not have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge 
share of proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw 
desk in the Dunford Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and 
deposit it into the Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to 
see if you are the winner.  The more 
times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning! 
 

  RECENT WINNER 
VIC BOYCHUK  $237 December 23   

  Next Draw Jan. 27th  
 

SOUND SYSTEM DRAW 
Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are ear-
marked to assist with sound system and 
AV costs in the building.  

 
 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 WINNERS 

Dec. 5 Nick Brandhorst $32;Back Table Bandits $32 
Dec.12 Noel Burles $38; Kaz Tomomitsu $38 
Dec.19 Bill Randa $36; Sally Reyna $36 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  

selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

 

Public Welcome!  No Surcharge! 
Debit & Cash Accepted 

Friday Lunch Specials  $7.50 
 

Jan.   6 Veal Cutlets, Mashed Potato, Veggies & Gravy 

Jan. 13 Chicken Cordon Bleu, Roasted Potato & Salad 

Jan. 20 Lasagna, Caesar Salad & Garlic Toast 

Jan. 27 Extra Special Chinese Buffett  $9.00 

All You Can Eat Breakfast Buffet First  

Wednesday of each month 8:30 to 10:30  $7.50   

 

Nord-bridge Seniors Centre 

1904 — 13 Avenue North 
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SAVERS CONVENIENCE STORE 
Located next to Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre  

and at 15 Micmac Blvd. West.  Seniors Day Every Tuesday. 
5% off everything except tobacco and lottery items.   

 

Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 

Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                Mariko Constable, B.A., J.D.   

 

 
 

Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  
 Friday, January 13 & February 10 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Reception Desk to schedule  
an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

 

Alberta Government  
Seniors Information 

1-877-644-9992  
www.health.ab.ca  

Are you buried under a pile 

of paperwork? Confused about 

government forms?   

If so, contact “Seniors Helping Seniors” 

here at Nord-Bridge.  We have friendly, 

trained VOLUNTEERS to help you: 

to make an appointment 
          Contact  403-329-3222 or 

Seniorshelping@nordbridgeseniors.com 

Alberta Aids to Daily Living  
Program (AADL) 

Assists Albertans with a long-term disability or 
chronic or terminal illness to purchase medical 
equipment and supplies.  This  program is ad-
ministered through Home Care in the City of 
Lethbridge and immediate surrounding area. 

http://www.lethbridgedentureclinic.com/
http://www.mbfunerals.com/
mailto:SeniorsHelping@nordbridgeseniors.com
http://www.lethbridgedentureclinic.com/
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Condolences were sent to:  The 

Hogg Family, loss of Mother; Randy & Janay 
Smith, loss of brother, Neil; Elaine Lamb, loss of 
husband; Sandra Beaver & Family, loss of War-
ren Pentland; the Van Egmond Family, loss of 
Ada; the Slywka Family, loss of Tom Slywka; the 
Brassard Family, loss of Bud; Kathy Kurze & 
Family, loss of Max; Helen Gepneris, loss of 
sister; the Copeland Family, loss of Dermy; Ber-

nice Allen & Family, loss of Bernie;  and to Robert Wasilenko, loss 
of wife, Iris.    

Get Well & Health Wishes were sent to:  

Muriel Selk (broken hip); Ralph Thompson now 
back in Lethbridge but will be returning to Calgary 
Foothills for a second surgery; Tim Arnett at home 
recuperating from surgery and doing well; Helen 
Winters, broken hip; and Faye Cain, Reception 
Desk volunteer, broken ankle.  

 

Peace of Mind for  
You and Your Family 
 
Emergency Safety Monitoring System 
for your loved ones living alone. 

Monitor Support  Respond 

   #8, 1904 - 13 Avenue North  
   Lethbridge, Alberta 
   (In the Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre) 

403-320-1170 

N 
eed to go to Walmart?  Our bus will 
take you for a cost of $3.  We’ll depart 
Nord-Bridge at 9:45 a.m. and return in 

time for lunch.  We’ll be going on  Wednes-
day, January 11, 2017 and Wednesday, Janu-
ary 25, 2017.  Sign up at the Reception Desk.   

OUTREACH REPORT  Convener 
Monday, December 12

th
 featured our final Outreach event of 

2016.  Our monthly events entertain our members as well as 

seniors from 8 to 10 care facilities in Lethbridge, Coaldale 

and Vulcan. As I look back over 2016 our average attend-

ance per event was 120, including at least 15 volunteers. 

The events always feature a program including music and 

our guests always enjoy lively tunes whether vocal or instru-

mental or both. Often we have a few games of Card Bingo.  

Light refreshments are served to all who attend. It’s worth it 

all… as faces light up, clapping hands, and tapping toes 

bring a great deal of fulfillment to our volunteers.  These 

events are volunteer labour intensive.  Volunteers assist in 

every aspect from planning through implementation and as-

sist our guests whether it be opening doors, serving refresh-

ments, working in the servery or setting up and taking down 

tables and chairs. These giving individuals are featured on 

our cover this month.  If you are interested in getting 

involved in this special program for “super seniors” speak to 

Valerie at the Reception Desk. 

mailto:lethbridge.west@assembly.ab.ca
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjf2tzWzc_JAhWGKWMKHfzHACsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.canadaflowers.ca%2Fflowers%2Fsympathy-arrangements%2F&bvm=bv.109395566,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNHQ4eu3ZoLHb0PrG3rhp9L6
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Nord-Bridge Seniors 

Fitness 55 Club 
Nord-Bridge membership, plus a special 

user fee is applicable. 
 

Annual Pass     $180 
Monthly Pass     $18 
20 Visit Pass      $25  

 

 (A $10 refundable key fob deposit is also required) 
 

Meet with Jim Scott, Certified Personal Trainer 
Wednesday mornings, for safe training tips and  

motivational goal setting advice.  

 MEMBER PORTRAIT SESSIONS 
Member-Photographer, SID LEWIS, will be here to 
take your picture for our Photo Gallery on the 
SECOND MONDAY of each month, January 

through May; 10:30 to 11:30 
a.m. and 1:00 to 2:00 p.m. 

 
So choose a time, comb your 

hair, and put on a nice big 
smile for the camera!    

Members can make an appointment at the Nord-Bridge 
Reception Desk to meet with Maria here at the Centre on the 

2
nd

 or 4
th
 Friday of the month between 9:30 & 10:30 a.m. 

EUCHRE REPORT   
 
 Have you noticed; daylight 
hours are already getting longer.  
From January 1st, we have only 
another 79 days until Spring.   
Yahoo!   
 We are looking for a few more players.  
We offer lessons at 12:30 followed by regu-
lar games at 1 p.m. every Wednesday, in 
the Dunford Diner Annex.  Join us.    

543 13th St South 

Lethbridge AB T1J 2W1 

Phone: (403) 320-1011 

Fax: (403) 328-6613 

Email: Lethbridge.east@assembly.ab.ca 

LEARN is a team of human services 
organizations that responds to and pro-
vides education, awareness and support 
for those at risk of or already experiencing 
abuse, as well as the community at large.  
Services are provided confidentially and 
free of charge to seniors who reside in the 
City or County of Lethbridge. 
 

For more information or to make a report, please 
contact the LEARN Case Manager, Tanya  
Purdy-Fischer.  Tanya is on-site at Nord-
Bridge Seniors Centre the first Tuesday of 
each month from 10:00 to 11:30 a.m. 

W 
inner of the Member Survey New Television raffle  was Vern 
Soderquist.  Congratulations, Vern and thank you to the 300 
members who responded to our survey.  

 
 
  Nov. 2016, winner of the 
Government of Alberta 
Inspiration Award for 
Leadership in Family & 
Community Safety  

 

LIKE TO PLAY DARTS? 
 

If the answer is yes, then come 
join us in the Multi-Purpose 
Hall, Monday and Wednesday 
afternoons at 1 p.m.  Just for 
fun, of course!    

Rob Grisak         

mailto:kellyaj@telusplanet.net
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Social Committee Report 

Eva Deringer  

 Our Dunford Diner volunteer 

servers had a very busy holiday season.  

In addition to our Nord-Bridge annual 

Christmas luncheon, we contributed our services to another  two 

“Christmas”  luncheons.  Our Nord-Bridge chefs and staff have 

been quite successful in attracting customers for catered events.  

My helpful committee assisted by serving and bussing for these 

events.  While the double duty kept us on our toes, it also got us 

into the spirit of the season.   

     On December 8
th
 we held our Nord-Bridge Christmas Lunch-

eon where we served a multi-course traditional turkey dinner to a 

full house of 144.  My eager helpers donned gay holiday outfits, 

while Yvonne, our pianist, provided live, background music.   

 Many thanks to all for attending our socials year ’round; to 

the many helping hands that contribute so generously of their time 

and effort in so many ways; and to local businesses that contribute 

to our special events with cash sponsorships or door prizes.  At 

this event prizes were won by: Annie Hufnagel (votive candle); 

Debbie Symes (poinsettia);  Sadie Hancock (Save-On Foods gift 

card); and Vera Michekota (tickets to “Old West Favourites 6”).   

 Our next special luncheon, on Friday, February 10
th 

at 

11:30 a.m. will celebrate VALENTINE’S DAY.  Please note:  In 

2017 all special luncheons will be held  on Fridays (not Thurs-

days).  On those days, soup, sandwiches and snacks will be availa-

ble in the Multi-Purpose Hall for casual diners. 
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Downsizing Dilemma? 
Need to Move On? 

        We Can Help… 
 
 

● Sorting ● Organizing 
● Selling Unneeded Furnishings 
● Packing ● Arranging Movers 
● Unpacking 

 
 
 

Call Wendy Gillett for your complimentary in-home 
consultation and free estimate. 

403-388-4122 (Office) 403-315-1729 (Cell) 

www.roost2roost.ca 

Chat with a member of the Lethbridge 
Regional Police Services about law en-
forcement or elder abuse concerns. Con-
stable Les Vonkeman will be here on the 
second Wednesday of each month, from 
10 to 11:30 a.m. in the Dunford Diner. 

ARE YOU DELINQUENT? 

$50.00 2017 MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS  

 

 

 

 

are now overdue! 

Pay Now and get your FREE 2017 calendar. 

New Memberships $53.00 

 

Provides Freedom and 
               Transportation for Seniors 

- Medical Appointments - Visiting Friends 

- Recreational Outings - Shopping 

- Curb to Door Assistance - Grocery Shopping 

- Banking and Paying Bills - Genuine Companionship 

- Lethbridge to Calgary Service - Accompanied Appointments 

CALL NOW 
to schedule your appointment. 

 

403-380-9072 
slmstein@outlook.com   

Better Choices Better Health® 
Chronic Disease Self-Management Workshop 

 

For people with chronic conditions who want to gain confidence and learn 
skills to better manage their health conditions. 
Support persons may also register and attend. 

Free workshop.  Six 2½ hour sessions 
 

NORD-BRIDGE SENIORS CENTRE 
1904 - 13th Avenue North 
Tuesdays 9 – 11:30 a.m. 

Jan. 10, 17, 24, 31, Feb. 14, 21, 2017 
Register at  www.albertahealthservices.ca/bcbh.asp 

Or call (403) 388-6654   1-866-506-6654 

Listen To Your Angels 
By Doreen Taylor - Mind Joggers Group 

 

Listen to your angels when they whisper, 
They are always there to hep and guide, 

You will sense their presence walking at your side, 
It may be just a gentle hint, a little nudge or two, 

Just always try to be aware, 
Of subtle insights you sense there, 
They want the very best for us, 

A life filled with joy and mirth, 
For all the days we spend on Earth, 
And when this earthly journey ends, 
They will gently take us by the hand, 
And lead us on, to a heavenly land. 

Mind Joggers  regular schedule will resume  
on January 12th, 2017. 

A “Thank You!” as big as Texas to the 

Tuesday afternoon card players for their 

generous donation of $350 towards the 

purchase of a new Go Friendly bus.     

 

Donna Takeda, Secretary/Treasurer 

Go Seniors Society of Southern Alberta 

http://www.roost2roost.ca
http://www.roost2roost.ca
http://www.accompanyyou.ca/
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/bcbh.asp
http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/bcbh.asp
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PLEASE NOTE:  ALL NON-MEMBERS must pay an additional $20 for all Nord-Bridge trips. 

 

TRAVEL   

N EW!  OUT &  ABOUT+coffee TOO  This new program began in November and runs twice a month on the 2
nd

 

and 4
th 

Wednesdays at 9:45 a.m.  It replaces Roll ‘n Stroll.  Our bus will take you from the Centre for a jaunt 
around town and back before lunchtime.  In January we’re going to Walmart.  Sign up at the Reception Desk.   

TRAVEL NOTES 
 

Another full bus thoroughly 
enjoyed the trip to Broxburn 
& Greenhaven Garden Cen-
tres on December 7th.  After a 
tasty lunch at Broxburn, the 
gang went to Greenhaven to 
view the lovely Christmas foliage and have a sip of hot 
apple cider   
 

Thanks to our Go Friendly Shuttle driver, Dave Slovak, 
for taking a bus full of us around the City to see the fes-
tive lights and then stopping at a mystery house where 
three super elves served hot chocolate to all of us on 
the bus. 

W 
hen the weather gets cold, snowy, and icy there is no need 
to stay at home.  Let our Go Friendly Shuttle do the driving.   
Call us at 403-329-3222 a day ahead and we’ll schedule con-
venient, direct service from your door to our door.   

The cost to use the Go Friendly Shuttle is $3.00 each way, or use your 
Lethbridge Transit Breeze Card.  

C OST 

$3
 

Got No Wheels… 
...but you want to get to the 

Yates to see the matinee 

performance of “Old Fa-

vourites 6” on Saturday, 

February 18, 2017 at 1:30 

p.m…. Let us take you, for only $37.  Cost includes 

the ride, the show ticket, and the company of some 

very nice friends.  We’ll have a great time! 

Collette Tours presents a  

FANTASTIC FUNDRAISER  

Ireland   
October 28

th
, 2017, 10 Days.  Local travel agent, Dixie 

Fowler of Maritimes Travel, 403-329-3373. COST: $3,769 
inc. accommodation, airfare & taxes.   
 

Please contact Dixie for booking and more information. 
Itinerary pamphlets are here! Ask for one at the Recepton 
Desk.  Nord-Bridge will receive a $100 commission for 
each member booking. 
 

There will be a travel presentation on Tuesday, January 
17

th
, 7 p.m. at Maritime Travel, 921 - 3 Ave. South.  R.S.V.P. 

to 403-329-3373  by January 14
th

.  

L 
EADER TOURS 2017:  Coeur D’Alene Resort, Oct. 20-
23 & Dec. 5-8.  Deadwood Coach Tour: May 14-20. 
Alberta Prairie Railway and Banff National Park, July 18-

22.  Okanagan Valley Getaway, June 1-7.  This trip features 
wine, food and the Kettle Valley Train Excursion.  Pick-up for all 
trips will be at Nord-Bridge.  Sign up at the Reception Desk. 

Wednesday, February 22, 2017 
Stage West Dinner Theatre  

Calgary  

Join us for this Two Act Comedy.  
Laughter IS the best medicine! 
 
COST:  $90 (non-members extra) 

 MOVIE MILL, THURSDAY January 26 $10 BUS & LUNCH 

Beat the January blues and 
hop onto our bus for an af-
ternoon outing to  the Movie 
Mill for 1/2 price Thursday.  

 CRANBROOK-ST.EUGENE CASINO RESORT 
GOLFING & GAMBLING JUNKET 
June 5-7, 2017.   
 
COST:  $200 (dble. occ) or $295 (single occ). 
 
Cost includes (luxury bus) Carefree Express 
transportation and coupons for the casino.   
 
This year we have planned a side-trip to Fort 
Steele for a BBQ Lunch and an informative 
walk around this historical site.   
 
Taking deposits NOW for this very popular 
destination. 

Kootenai River Inn,  Bonner’s Ferry 
Idaho, and Cranbrook - St. Eugene 
Feb. 4-7; and May 28-31.   

 
 

River Cree, Edmonton  Mar. 12-14;  
 

Camrose Casino & Resort June 11-13. 

Get registration forms at N-B Reception Desk. 
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We are proud to offer 
our Members their very own 
Tech Desk.   

 

We know technology can be confusing and frustrating when it 
doesn’t work, so bring your portable device or your questions 
and let us help you. 

 

Justin Kroeker is ready, willing and able to help you get 
the most use and amusement out of your hi-tech devices.  
His areas of expertise are awe-
some and include: Desktops 
Laptops Tablets iPad Smart 
Phones Apple Windows 
Microsoft Apps Email  
Photographs  Too Slow   
No Wi-Fi Signal Pop-ups  
Not Charging Lost Passwords,  
  and many more irritating issues. 
 

These are just a few examples of 
how we can help you.  Bring your 
problems to Justin.  

 

This free service is available  
for Nord-Bridge Senior 
Citizens Association 
Members only. 

Date:  Tues. Jan. 17 
           Tues. Jan. 24 
  Tues. Jan. 31  
   

Time:  10 a.m. - Noon 
    1 p.m. - 2 p.m.  
 

Place:  Nord-Bridge 
             Main Corridor 
 

Fee:     FREE for  
  Nord-Bridge Members 

YOUR   

FRIENDLY  

GEEK  


